

OFFICE OF THE WASHINGTON STATE LIQUOR CONTROL BOARD MEETING

November 28, 2007

The regular meeting of the Washington State Liquor Control Board was called to order at 10:05 am, on Wednesday November 28, 2007 in the board room, 3000 Pacific Avenue S.E., Olympia, Washington, by Board Chairman Lorraine Lee. Board Member Ruthann Kurose was present. Board Member Roger Hoen was absent.

Years of Service Awards: The following individuals were recognized for their years of service with the state of Washington:

- Mona Moberg, Project Manager in the Director's office, 30 years of state service
- Linda Lenz, Administrative Secretary in the Retail division, 25 years of state service
- Alan Rathbun, Director of Licensing and Regulation, 25 years of state service

Retail Services Division – Chuck O'Donnell, District Manager, made a recommendation to appoint Becky LaVinder as the contract liquor store manager for store #650 in Raymond. After interviewing all seven applicants the interview panel consisting of Chuck O'Donnell, Dave Wilson, and Martin Mitchell unanimously recommended Becky based on her past work experience and her business plan. (see attachment for more details).

The Board approved Mr. O'Donnell's recommendation.

The meeting was adjourned at 10:25 am.

Lorraine Lee

Chairman

Rumann Kurose

Board Member

Board Member

Supporting Documents:

Contract Liquor Store Manager, #650, Board Memorandum 11-26-07